28 February 2006

Dear Members of the Optimization Task Force,

CEPP has read and discussed at length your preliminary report to IPPC (and shared with the community) recommending that the College maintain its current enrollment of 2,280 students, 130 students more than the College’s budgeted target of 2,150 students.  While CEPP is generally supportive of the task force’s recommendations, we have some serious concerns about how this decision will affect academic programs.  Should IPPC approve your recommendations, CEPP would like to be intimately involved in the implementation process.  In particular we want to be involved in decisions regarding the allocation of resources for academic needs.  

We are pleased that the task force recognizes the need to increase funding to academic support services in order to make it possible for our academic programs to accommodate a student enrollment of 2,280.  Academic support, including faculty, support personnel, classroom space, and technological services, is stretched extremely thin at this time and requires the immediate attention of the administration.  We believe that a substantial portion of the approximately $2.8 million that will become available annually to the operating budget should be devoted to addressing academic needs, in particular the pressing need for several new faculty lines.  We cannot make good on the College’s declared mission to provide an intellectually rigorous, transformative educational experience if our classes are overcrowded, if we have limited time to meet with individual students, and if we are so over-scheduled that we cannot participate in co-curricular activities with our students.

We do not believe that the College should consider increasing enrollment above 2,280 in the near future.  We are concerned that enrollment will continue to creep up, even if unintentionally, as it has in the past.  Given the extremely ambitious agenda set forth in the Strategic Plan it does not make sense to create added pressures by increasing enrollment over our current number.  In fact, as our retention rate and yield continue to improve and the summer melt decreases, we would like to see the College decrease the size of the first year class admitted each year to take these improvements into account.
We understand that there will be many competing demands on the added revenue in the operating budget but we believe that it is imperative that the administration prioritize academic needs.  CEPP would like to be included in determining exactly what these needs are and how they are funded.

Sincerely,

CEPP       

